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THREE OAKS MIDDLE SCHOOL (TOMS)  
School Advisory Council (SAC) Minutes 

February 24, 2016 
 

The February SAC meeting was held in conjunction with our annual Volunteer, Business, and Community 

Appreciation Breakfast.  The breakfast meeting began at 8:30 a.m. 
 

Members and Guests Present: Fred Russo, Diana Russo, Rick Cecil, Jody Raddatz, Richard Tanner, Kelly 

Lavis, Lindsay Campbell, Bob Scoppettuolo, Kathy Popple, Dean Fite, Debbie Fite, Barry Harris, Connie Harris, 

Pat Tice, Caren Polk, Terry Sutton, Carol Mount, Jason Laux, Christy Moore, Christine Goll, April McGarry, 

Mike Carson, Rick Barta, Belinda Huber, Lillian Rossi, Janeen Scotti, Kerry Wisdom, Kevin Mullings, Anne 

Cline, Cynthia Restino, and Suzanne Paulen 
 

Review of Minutes:  The minutes were provided for review and will need to be approved at the March meeting. 
 

Admin Update:  Mr. Carson recognized our parent volunteers, and business and community partners; and 

thanked them for their contributions to Three Oaks Middle.  He stated that it is because of the involvement of our 

volunteers and partners that we are able to maintain our Florida Department of Education Five Star School status 

and the Golden School Award.  Guests introduced themselves and shared information about how they contribute 

their time, services, and/or programs to the school and community.  Mr. Carson also announced that the student 

test scores are official for 2014-2015 and Three Oaks Middle School has again been recognized as an A+ School. 
 

School Improvement Plan (SIP): Mid-Year Review:  Christy Moore provided an update of the SIP Mid-Year 

Reflection for 2015-2016.   
 

               100% of core subject area teachers will track standards and progress monitor through CASTLE.   
 

     Progress- As of January 4, 2016, all core subject area teachers have been trained.  This is documented   
    in Departmental PLC Minutes.  All core subject area teachers are to input assessment data on individual 
     standards into CASTLE on the weeks a District Checkpoint is not administered. 
 

 Teacher Engagement will increase by .2% in the area of, “My mission or purpose of my organization   

 makes me feel that my job is important”, as stated on the Gallup Survey from the Lee County                       

 School District. 

   Progress- After completing a Google Form Survey rating the statement 1 to 5 (one being the lowest),                 

   our average is 3.59.  This is an increase from a 3.39 last year.  

One additional goal has been added to the SIP due to a safety concern: 

100% of the student body, parents, and community will be aware of safety during parent pick up and              

drop off. 

  Progress- The PTO has discussed this matter, a letter writing campaign to local interested parties is                                                              

currently underway, and a meeting has been held with district transportation about the possibility of             

installing a flashing light at the entrance.  

District Advisory Council (DAC):  Kelly Lavis provided a handout of the DAC minutes. 
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